

April 28, 2011

Commissioner Jimmy Weekley c/o Key West City Hall 525 Angela Street Key West, FL 33040

Dear Jimmy,

With the support of the Monroe County Tourist Development Council, we are going to be able to put a new roof on the Waterfront Playhouse this summer and also install a new air conditioning system that will support all of our requirements.

Would you be able to put the waiving of our permits for the TDC projects this summer on the Commission agenda for May 3.

Per our architect Matthew Stratton, we will need a *General Building Permit for Carpentry and a Roofing Permit* for the roof project. We have already obtained HARC approval. Total budget for construction, materials and labor will not exceed the \$54,600.00 approved by our TDC contract with the County.

For the air conditioning project, we will need an *Electrical Permit and a Mechanical Permit*. Again, we have obtained needed HARC approval. Total budget for this project will not exceed \$49,500 approved by our TDC contract with the County.

The City was kind enough to waive our permit fees with the lobby renovation and our stage replacement project.

If you need any further information and/or have any questions regarding the permits, please do not hesitate to call or e-mail Gary Symons, our Business Manager at 394-7445 or garysymons@att.net.

Thank you for support of the Waterfront Playhouse. We believe that these projects will help significantly in the maintenance of the building that we rent from the City.

Christopher Elwell

President, Key West Players, Inc.